Mr. George Vigola Osage City Public Schools Osage City, Kansas

Dear MeerHegola:

Dr. Allen left yesterday noon for Columbia, Missouri, where Kansas will play Missouri tonight. The only remaining home basketball game is with Iowa State Monday night, February 25 and all available seats have been sold. There is standing room only and that would not be worth your coming to Lawrence. Our last game is with Oklahoma at Norman. I am sorry that you did not write sooner but hope that you will be able to see some of our games next year.

Your coach at high school would have a copy of the basketball rules for 1946. The high school rules are different from the college rules.

Dr. Allen has only one book which is being published now and that is "Better Basketball". Your high school library doubtless has a copy and, if not, ask the superintendent of schools to have a copy put in the library. If the Army does call you, you can find a copy of this book in any city library.

I am enclosing our four-year Physical Educational brochure for your consideration. It gives you the required courses for a major in Physical Education in the School of Education.

With all good wishes, I am

Sincerely,